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Mr Chairman, 
 
At the outset the United Kingdom would like to align itself with the statement made 
by the representative of the European Union. 
 
Mr Chairman, 
 
The UK has made a strong contribution to the overall reductions in the global 
VWRFNSLOH�RI�DOO�W\SHV�RI�QXFOHDU�ZHDSRQV��,Q�WKH�ODWH�����V��ZKHQ�WKH�8.¶V�VWRFNSLOH�
was at its highest, the UK had approximately 460 warheads in-service across five 
types. Since the end of the Cold War, the UK has steadily reduced the size of its 
nuclear forces and since 1998, has reduced to a single platform, a single delivery 
system and a single design of warhead.  
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The negotiation of a Fissile Material Cut-Off Treaty, in the Conference on 
Disarmament, further to the adoption of a balanced and comprehensive Programme 
of Work, is a priority for us. In this regard, we are pleased the Group of Government 
Experts established on this issue was able to produce a substantive report and 
commend the efforts of Ambassador Golberg for her chairing of the Group. 
 
Mr Chairman 
 
Verification is likely to play an increasing and crucial role in disarmament measures. 
The UK is a world leader on research into developing verification capabilities of 
warhead dismantlement, on which the UK-Norway Initiative, the first and only such 
established project between an NWS and an NNWS, continues to make progress. 
We will host two side events on this work on 4 and 7 May. The UK also has a long-
running bilateral verification research programme with the US able to focus on 
different aspects of verification than the UKNI work. It will also be the subject of a 
side event on 11 May. The UK will continue its work on disarmament verification 
during the next Review Cycle, including within the International Partnership on 
Nuclear Disarmament Verification recently established by the United States. 
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process serves two purposes ± to build trust and confidence between P5 members 
and to build trust and confidence between the P5 and the rest of the world that the 
P5 are working together to take forward their disarmament commitments. We were 
very pleased that the P5 London Conference in February included a session with 
NNWS for the first time. 
 
During this review cycle, the Process has enabled the P5 to report on progress 
against these commitments in a common format for the first time. The UK is 
committed to maintaining this level of transparency, and we anticipate reporting to 
the NPT States Parties during the next Review Cycle, in line with Action 21. The 
production of a Glossary has established a useful working method for the P5; with 
this in place we hope that the P5 can go on to discuss definitions of more difficult 
terms related to disarmament and strategic stability. 
 
The very process of the P5 discussing these difficult issues has made an important 
start to improving mutual transparency between the P5. We believe the P5 Process 
is key to finding realistic and sustainable ways forward on multilateral disarmament.   
The United Kingdom will retain a credible and effective minimum nuclear deterrent 
for as long as the global security situation makes it necessary. However we remain 
committed to our obligations under Article VI and have made significant reductions to 
our nuclear weapons. The UK will remain at the forefront of global efforts to pursue a 
world without nuclear weapons. 
 
Thank you Mr Chairman. 


